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FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, DC 20426 
 

April 14, 2020 
 
 
        In Reply Refer To: 

Bolt Energy Marketing, LLC 
Docket No. ER20-660-000 

 
 
King & Spalding LLP 
1700 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC  20006-4706 
 
Attention:  Neil L. Levy 
 
Dear Mr. Levy: 
 

 Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act1 and Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission (Commission) regulations under 18 C.F.R. § 388.112(d) (2019), you are 
hereby notified that the Commission has received a request to make public the non-public 
version of the application for market-based rate authority filed by Bolt Energy Marketing, 
LLC on December 20, 2019, under Accession No. 20191220-5108 in Docket No. ER20-
660-000.  The Commission is considering the release of this information.  

 Because Bolt Energy Marketing, LLC has asserted a privileged and/or confidential 
interest in the information requested, the Commission is soliciting your comments 
regarding the request for public release of the information described above.2  Your 
response should also address the non-public version of the filing Bolt submitted on 
March 19, 2020, under Accession No. 20200319-5146 in this same docket.  Your written 
comments are due within seven business days from the date of this letter and should 
clearly explain whether you oppose the release of these documents, or portions thereof, 
and the rationale for your position.  The Commission will not be persuaded by conclusory 
statements as to why the information deserves protection.  The Commission may construe 
a lack of response as evidence that you do not object to the release of the documents. 

 
1 5 U.S.C. § 552 (2018). 

2 18 C.F.R. § 388.112(a) (2019). 
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 Your comments must be submitted in the above-referenced docket. 

 
By direction of the Commission. 
 

 
 
 
 

Kimberly D. Bose, 
Secretary. 

 


